

CITY OF PORT ORCHARD Department of Community Development

216 Prospect Street, Port Orchard, WA 98366 Phone: (360) 874-5533 • Fax: (360) 876-4980 planning@cityofportorchard.us www.cityofportorchard.us

February 3, 2018

RECEIVED

FEB 0 9 2018

Maia D. Bellon, Director
WA State Department of Ecology
P.O. Box 47600
Olympia, WA 98504-6700

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY
OFFICE OF DIRECTOR

Re: City of Port Orchard Shoreline Master Program Amendment Conditional Approval

Dear Ms. Bellon:

The City of Port Orchard has received the Department of Ecology's Conditional Approval for the City's amendments to its Shoreline Master Program, subject to revisions as indicated by Ecology in correspondence dated January 24, 2018.

Pursuant to RCW 90.58.090(2)(e), the City accepts the revisions as requested by Ecology. An ordinance adopting the revisions will be prepared for the City Council, and will be forwarded to Ecology when approved.

We appreciate the dedicated efforts that have been made by Ecology staff Joe Burcar and Misty Blair to work with City staff and officials, and to bring the amendment to a successful and mutually-satisfactory resolution. Their assistance has been invaluable throughout the process.

Sincerely,

Keri Sallee, Long Range Planner

Community Development Department

cc: Joe Burcar, Ecology Misty Blair, Ecology

Sharon Cates, Port Orchard City Attorney

Brandy Rinearson, Port Orchard City Clerk